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Our week began with the planning of walls L184, L185, and L187. Our goal was to plan the earlier phase of wall L157 in order to have a complete record of the entire lifespan of the house. After these walls were planned they were removed because we were under the walls in all areas and we needed to be able to get to the earlier architecture that became visible at the end of last week. We removed L184 entirely, but left one course of bricks of the walls L185 and L187 because we don’t yet know what is underneath them. We then made a cleaning scrape of the entire trench, L192, effectively closing most of the open loci in the trench. This scrape allowed us to see that there is a wall north of where wall L184 was, which became wall L200, which consisted of one row of mudbricks and only one course. 

This scrape allowed us to see what was going on in the trench; thus we assigned all new loci to the trench. Many pits were revealed, though most did not yield any significant finds. Pit L199 did however produce a burnishing tool, a flat, circular stone disc, and a clod of clay with a rope impression on it. We cleared 40cm of this pit and had still not reached the bottom. Excavation of this pit has been ceased because it would not be level with the other loci in the trench at the end of the season. Our goal for the week was to then begin articulating the new architecture that was becoming visible after multiple scrapings and cleanings. Originally we thought that wall L200 formed a cell that ran into the eastern baulk of the trench, but later found that the walls were not connected. L208, the southernmost wall, thus became its own locus. The area in between these two walls, L194, originally thought to be a cell, has very dark ashy soil and has produced an extraordinary amount of pottery and bone. We now believe that the space between walls L200 and L208 is actually a doorway, or at least an area were the mudbrick had collapsed. There was only one course of bricks found, and we appear to be under the wall on all sides. 

Excavation of the trench extension continued, but has revealed nothing significant. Although there have been quite a few finds, they are all from mixed periods which does not necessarily help us with understanding how this area functioned in relationship to the other loci in the trench. Within the extension, however, a part of a wall has emerged. It is very distinct from the other architecture that we have had in this trench because this wall was laid on top of a reed mat, most likely to prevent weeping, whereas the others did not have this characteristic. Since the season is at a close, and the architecture is constantly changing, excavation of this trench has been closed.

